
  

 

 

 

Your Tuesday News 25th June 2019 

‘TOGETHER WE ARE GROWING TOWARDS GOD’ 
Worship 
In worship yesterday, we learned all about the miracle of the Feeding 
of the 5000.  We learned how a small boy had offered his own family's 
lunch of 5 loaves and two fish to Jesus to help him feed the large 
crowd.  We discussed how the boy was the true hero of the story and 
what a miracle it was that Jesus managed to feed the 5000 people 
with such a small amount.  We recognised that we can all do small 
things that may help in a big way.  Thank you to Charlie in Y3, 
Elizabeth in Y4 and our dragon boat rowers for helping to tell the 
story.  We ended by praying together and setting our mission of the 
week: To make an extra effort to share our belongings with each other.  
God Bless from Mr Copley and Mrs Haines 

Frank's Banter Boat 
What a fantastic day we had at the Bradford Dragon Boat Festival in Robert's 
Park, Saltaire on Saturday!  The sun shone down on us as we rowed Frank's 
Banter Boat as fast as we could past the huge crowds of people.  Despite not 
winning any of our races, we were proud of ourselves, particularly our third and 
final race where we got our personal best time - 1 minute 17 seconds.  A huge 
thank you and congratulations goes out to all the staff who gave up so much 
time to train and take part in the event. Also, thank you so much to all the staff, 
children and families who took the time out of their weekend to come and 
support us.  You really did spur us on and we loved waving and chatting to you 

all.  We are definitely signing up for next year and you never know children - there may be an opportunity 
for you to take part next year too!    Thank you to all the families who donated and bought cakes/buns 
after school.  We raised £100 for Nightstop Bradford and Sue Ryder Manorlands Hospice which were the 
Lord Mayor's chosen charities for the Dragon Boat Race.  In total, including the money raised in the 
sponsored row event a few 
weeks ago, we have raised 
a huge £750 which we are 
really proud of.  Well done 
and thank you to you all. 
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EVERY SCHOOL DAY COUNTS: 
 

Our Attendance Target for this year is 97% 

 
Well done to Year 1 who are our 
attendance champions for last week.   
Our attendance figures for the year are 
very disappointing.  At this time of year 
we would expect to have hit our target. 
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Well done to our Merit Winners last week:  Bobby Jones, Annabel Daly, Kaleb Parker, Isabelle 
Quinn, Jack Barry, Cullen Shaw, Francis Adapka, Summer Ali, Mia Walker and Sienna Lacey. 
 
Mr Copley and Mrs Haines’ Headteacher’s Award was present to Theo Armitage for being such 
a polite, friendly and helpful young man.  He approaches school life with great enthusiasm. 
 
The Big Cat Merit went to Emma Thomas for trying so hard with her reading and phonics.  She 
puts so much effort into her reading and trying to improve. 
 
Our TT Rockstar last week was Eliza O’Connor. 
 
Performance Poetry 
Congratulations to Year 5 for their fantastic rendition of 
'Registration' at the beginning of Merit Worship last 
week.  The effort they had gone to with costumes and props 
as well as a confident performance was wonderful.  This 
Friday 28th June, Year 3 will perform their chosen poem at 
the beginning of Merit Worship.  All year 3 parents/carers 
and families are very welcome to come and watch them. 

 
 
Big congratulations to Summer who came 3rd in her first competitive 
show jumping competition this weekend riding Blue.   
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CLASS % ATTENDANCE 
w/b 17.06.19. 

%ATTENDANCE  
this year to date 

FS2 97.42 96.47 
Year 1 98.71 96.60 
Year 2 97.42 97.33 
Year 3 98.57 97.35 
Year 4 97.74 96.67 
Year 5 94.52 96.79 
Year 6 97.50 97.53 

     Average 97.41% 96.96% 
TARGET 97.00% 97.00% 



More staff updates 
In July, we will be saying thank you and good luck to Miss Dylak, who has worked here as a Support 
Assistant and Administration Assistant for just over a year now.  Miss Dylak is going on to complete her 
teacher training, so we wish her the best of luck!  
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Choir performances 
Next Tuesday, 2nd July at 8:55am, the choir will perform a song that they have been practising over the last 
few weeks.  Parents and families of choir members a very warmly invited to come along and watch. 

On Wednesday 10th July, the choir will be joining 7 other choirs from schools across the Catholic Schools 
Partnership at a new event - the CSP Pupil Awards.  15 members of our choir will sing the opening song 
and they will close the event with a rousing rendition of This Is Me from The Greatest Showman.  Choir 
members should have already received a detailed letter about this event.   
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Year 5 were invited to St Joseph’s and 
St Bede’s last week.  They all enjoyed 
their day.  
 
 

 
Transition 
Next week on Wednesday 3rd July, all classes in school will have the opportunity to spend time with their 
new class teacher in their new classroom.  Children should arrive at school as normal and be registered by 
their current teacher.  They will then be brought to the hall and they will go to their new classroom with 
their new teacher.  They will then spend the whole morning with them before going back to their current 
classrooms in the afternoon.   

At the end of the school day, there are three opportunities for parents/carers to choose from to meet their 
child/children's new teacher.  The times are as follows: 

3:30pm - 3:50pm  3:50pm - 4:10pm  4:10pm - 4:30pm 

Please choose a time slot to visit your child's new teacher and come through the office on the day after 
having picked up your child(en) from their normal door.   

Children in Year 4 who are transitioning into Year 5 will not be able to meet their new teacher, Ms Jennings, 
as she is currently still teaching in Dubai.  However, they will meet her on Wednesday 17th July and spend 
the morning with her then.  Parents/carers of Year 4 children will have the opportunity to meet Ms 
Jennings at 3:30pm on the same day.  A reminder will be given closer to the day.  On our school transition 
day, Year 4 will spend the morning with Mrs Horne. 
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Minnie Vinnies are making up food hampers for the SVP.  We would like to ask parents for donations 
before Friday:  Years 1 and 2 – biscuits;   Years 3 and 4 tea or coffee products;   Year 5 crisps or sweets and 
Year 6 tinned foods.   Many thanks for your support. 

 
 

If you are worried or concerned about the wellbeing of any of our pupils, please ask to speak to Mr Copley,  
Mrs Haines, Miss Burgess or Mrs Laptew 



Sports Day 
We have decided to run Sports Day differently this year to 
previous years.  KS1 children will take part in traditional races 
on the field in the morning.  KS2 children will take part in 
traditional races on the field in the afternoon.  Parents/carers 
and families are warmly invited to attend these events.  Each key 
stage will also take part in some sporting activities in the school 
during the day when they are not taking part in traditional races.  We hope it will be a real community event.  
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Change of dates 
Parents/carers of Upper Key Stage 2 children (Y5 and Y6), please note, there is a change in time for the 
UKS2 Maths Workshop.  It will no longer be held on Wednesday 3rd July at 3:30pm.  It will now be held 
on Thursday 4th July at 3:30pm.   
 
May Day Bank Holiday 2020 
You may have already heard in the media that next year’s May Day bank holiday will not be on a Monday 
as is tradition, but will be on Friday 8th May to mark the 75th anniversary of VE day.  Please note that school 
will be closed on Friday 8th May 2020. 
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                                            School Calendar  
                         (Please note these dates and times could be subject to change) 
 

Date Time Class Event 
Friday 28th June 9.30 am KS2 Mass in Church 
Monday 1st July 9.00 am Y3 Visit to Nell Bank 

9.00 am KS1 Parent maths workshop 
3.30 pm KS1 Parent maths workshop 

Tuesday 2nd July 9.00 am Ys 3/4 Parent maths workshop 
3.30 pm Ys 3/4 Parent maths workshop 

Wednesday 3rd July 9.00 am All Transition morning 
9.00 am Ys 5/6 Parent maths workshop 
10.00 am New FS1/2 Drop in session 

Thursday 4th July 10.00 am Y6 Fast Forward transition event at St Cuthbert’s, Wrose 
 3.30 pm Ys 5/6 Parents maths workshop 
Tuesday 9th July 1.30 – 7.00 pm FS Parent consultations 

2.00 / 6.00 pm Y6  Leavers production 
Wednesday 10th July 3.30 – 5.00 pm FS Parents consultations 
Thursday 11th July  FS Outdoor workshops 
Monday 15th July 10.30 am All Leavers Mass 
Tuesday 16th July AM Ys 1/2/3 Sports Day  

PM Ys 4/5/6 Sports Day 
Thursday 18th July 8.55 am All Final special Merit Worship 
Friday 19th July 2.00 pm All Leavers Liturgy 

School re opens on Tuesday 3rd September 


